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Tēnā koe ,  
 
Request for Information under the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) (the LGOIMA) 
 
Thank you for your email of 4 June 2025 requesting the following information: 
 
Manly Street was closed in March with the original timeline stating it would be 

for about 5 weeks and would be reopened before winter. Work on the 

Kenakena Stormwater project appears to have stopped/slowed. Are you able 

provide an explanation as to the delays and why this occurring? 

The project has encountered issues with groundwater entering the cofferdam 
(excavation for pump station build).  KCDC has worked closely with the contractor, 
and we believe we have found a solution to enable the works to progress. Currently 
we anticipate the road will be opened in October 2025. We recognise this is longer 
than anticipated and appreciate the community’s patience while we deliver this 
important project for the community. 
 
Ngā mihi,  
 
 
 
 
Sean Mallon 
Group Manager Infrastructure and Asset Management 
Kaiwhakahaere Rōpū Anga me te Whakahaere Rawa 




